SEPA

FACT SHEET

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)
Plans To Reissue A National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit
to each of the following facilities:

City of Bonners Ferry City of Mackay City of Parma
City of Firth City of Marsing Riverside Sewer District
City of Homedale City of New Meadows City of Shelly

Technical Contacts:

Kathleen Collins (206-553-2108), collins.kathleen@epa.gov
Susan Poulsom (206-553-6258), poulsom.susan@epa.gov
(1-800-424-4372 - within EPA Region 10)

EPA Proposes To Reissue NPDES Permits

EPA proposes to reissue the NPDES permits to the facilities referenced above. The draft
permits place conditions on the discharge of pollutants from each wastewater treatment plant to
waters of the United States. In order to ensure protection of water quality and human health, the

permits place limits on the types and amounts of pollutants that can be discharged from each
facility.

This Fact Sheet includes:

. information on public comment, public hearing, and appeal procedures

. a listing of proposed effluent limitations, and other conditions for each facility
. amap and description of the discharge locations

. technical material supporting the conditions in each permit

The State of Idaho Proposes Certification for Facilities that Discharge to State Waters
EPA is requesting that the Idaho Department of Environmental Quality certify the NPDES
permits for those facilities that discharge to state waters, under section 401 of the Clean Water
Act. All of the facilities referenced above, except for the Riverside Sewer District, discharge to
State waters. The Riverside Sewer District is located on the Nez Perce Reservation and EPA will







